
Biden and the Age Thing, but who would replace him? 

Pamela Harris probably could win if she were the democratic nominee. 

Bernie is too old, a) has style issues, and is too easily vulnerable to the anti-Socialist 
disposition of many Americans.  

Gavin Newsome has appeal but needs to be more well-known nationally and win enough 
African-American votes in the Deep South to win the nomination. It's not likely enough 
African-American women would desert Kamala Harris. 

Elizabeth Warren has a plan, but her glitter was spent in 2016 when her DNA showed she 
was only 512th Native American.  

Cornell West is going nowhere as a third-party candidate. He will be lucky to get 50K 
votes. His Green Party will win some votes, but more is needed to total 270. It's seen as a 
one-issue party,  

Climate Change has not exploited the fact that environmental issues are economic and 
racial issues are involved.  

Sleepy Joe is our man despite his shortcomings and lack of a meaningful foreign policy. He 
has experience money can't buy 

and has demonstrated he is up to the job. Sure, anyone his age might die in office or 
become incapacitated.  

If that happens, Kamala Harris is a capable successor. She knows what she doesn't know.  

She would form an intelligent government. She has demonstrated her executive abilities in 
local, state, and national offices. 

Our real dissatisfaction with Sleepy Joe and Kamala Harris is that they are capitalist 
politicians. 

If we don't want to be governed by capitalism, we should organize and support a Socialist 
party. But we are all capitalists. That's how we have been brought up, educated, and live 
our lives, even though most of us are not capitalist. That's the paradox. 

We don't own or control any means of production. We don't even have a right to work.  

We are at-will workers who can be hired or fired for no reason unless we are union 
members.  

Only 6% of us employed in the private sector are unionized. 

Stop worrying about Trump's ability to campaign because he has been indicted and 
probably will be convicted.  



That's his problem. 

In 1920, Eugene Debs was in federal prison in Atlanta. He was convicted for opposing the 
draft and sentenced to 10 years in prison. 

He ran for President from prison. He received almost a million votes.  

Back then, the Internet didn't exist, and you couldn't make calls from jail.  

If Eugene Debs could campaign from a maximum security prison in 1920, it should be a 
comparative cakewalk for Trump to campaign from jail despite multiple indictments. But 
he can't win from prison. 

Sleepy Joe is our best opportunity to beat back fascism. If we could do better, we would. 
The simple fact is that we are not prepared to do better. We don't have a non-capitalist 
party and no real idea of how to curb capitalist abuses and exploitation.  

We sit back silently while our government spends billions on a proxy war in Ukraine as 
more and more Americans become homeless, die from gun violence, malnutrition, 
inadequate health care, 

growing income disparity, and climate change. 
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